
   

 

 

13 OH2 PRIDE! 

V O L U M E  1   I S S U E  1 0         A P R I L ,  2 0 1 8   

 

 

 

 

District Governor 

 

Greg Hess (Tresa) 

1841 CR 1095 

Ashland, OH  44805 

419 368-1345 

sascopromo@aol.com 

 

1st Vice District Gover-

nor 

 

Keith Kaufman (Connie Sue) 

1315 Marion Road 

Bucyrus, Ohio 44820 

419-685-1113 

kaumankeith151@yahoo.com 

 

2nd Vice District Gover-

nor 

 

Kenneth Schuck(Darlene) 

1126 TR 1875 

Ashland, OH 44805 

419-282-0053 

krshuck@frontier.com 

  

Cabinet Secretary 

 

William Harner(Betty) 

849 CR 1904 

Ashland, OH 44805 

419-368-4137 

ewar@frontier.net 

  

  

  Cabinet Treasurer 

  

Michael Kelly 

1878 CR 655 

Ashland, OH  44805  

mkelly@hedstrom.com 

 

Newsletter Editor 

    

Keith Cole (Connie) 

166 E. County Road 16 

Tiffin OH 44883 

419-447-4975 

district13blions@yahoo.com 

 

Ohio Lions OH-2  

Web site: 

www.ohiolionsoh2.org 

  
 

 

 

LIONS OF 13 OH 2 

ITS GREAT TO BE A LION, ITS FUN TO BE A LION 

 

Final preparations are being made for our annual District Convention.  Convention Chair Darlene 

and her P.I.S (2nd VDG Kenny) along with Lion Tresa are working extremely hard to make sure that 

you have an awesome Convention filled with the 3 F's of Lionism (FOOD, FUN, and FELLOW-

SHIP.) Lion Tresa is working very hard also on the gift bags everyone will receive and her program 

for WHEN PIGS FLY, other Programs are Lion Aaron Dunn who will help you set up a Facebook 

account for your club or for you personally, the Norwalk Lions club presenting on their exciting 

Nicaragua project and Ron Keller presenting on USA/CANADA Forum.  

 

The Forum will never be closer than this September in Columbus, OH. We are also looking for-

ward to hearing from our speaker International Director Patricia Vannett from North Dakota and 

her exciting message AND she will have her husband Lion Kevin Vannett along for eye candy for 

the ladies. 

 

It seems strange to call this our second annual 13 OH 2 Convention when we have been having our 

convention for so many years. It is a reminder of how fortunate we were that when re-districting 

occurred, our District lines did not change. That is one great perk from being the biggest and BEST. 

It is also a reminder that we need to constantly work on recruiting new members not only to keep 

our district strong but also to be able to continue all  the services  we do in our communities.  As 

local governments and towns cut budgets, there has never been a larger need in our communi-

ties.  I'm very proud of the way our clubs continue to step up to do so many worthwhile projects 

and the role that our district played in helping reach LCI's goal of serving 200 million people during 

our centennial celebration. 

 

I will have the final numbers in a few days for our Coffey award membership contest which will be 

announced at the grand banquet.   A few VERY COOL THINGS: 

1) 5 Clubs grew their clubs 10% or more 

2) 3 clubs added 7 or more new club members 

3) Right at 50% of our clubs have added at least 1 new member this Year----that's awesome 

BUT that also means that 50% of our clubs have NOT added a member this year---if your club is 

one who has not then I urge YOU to be the change and ask someone to be a Lion TODAY reach-

ing our 20/20 goal takes everyone. 

 

In the first week of March I visited the Ontario Club (and also inducted a member !) that marked 

my last club visit of the year. Thanks once again for how welcome all of you made us feel and for 

the role all of you played in my weight gain, LOL. Our district truly is the BEST. 

Now that my club visits are completed, if your club has any special request or anything I can help 

with please do not hesitate to let me know. We especially like to do new member inductions but 

I'm also willing to help with projects or any other service you can text or call me anytime I can help 

my cell # is 419-685-1547 

 

Hope to see you at convention April 13, 14, 15. Please let me know how I can best serve you--DG 

Greg 
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To the Lions of District 13 OH2: 

 

Another rainy day ahead—we are proba-

bly ALL looking forward to Spring and 

sunnier weather.  

 

I have completed my Club visitations for 

the Lions Year and have been impressed 

with the leadership and activities shown 

with the communities. It is time now to 

concentrate on engaging new Club officers 

for the coming year and encouraging their 

attendance at the May 5 Leadership Train-

ing Session in Ashland, Ohio, at Trinity 

Lutheran Church.  

 

Also, we must keep looking for and asking 

new members for the District to help 

carry out the Lions motto “We Serve.” 

That neighbor or friend, that relative or 

person just recently met, might only need 

a bit of encouragement to become a part 

of Lions and a part of Club activities. Much 

has been done, and much remains to do in 

the next Lions 100 Years. 

 

Are you planning to come to the Lions 

District 13 OH2 Convention at Castaway 

Bay in Sandusky? Bring your family for 

some fun times, including the waterpark. 

Also remember to bring two silent auc-

tion items after 4pm on Friday night. 

Those items can bring a lot of fun and 

excitement to the Convention.  

 

As Governor-Elect, I look forward to see-

ing you at Convention, and I am eager to 

work with you and your Club members to 

further Lions projects. This up-coming 

Lions Year is another good opportunity 

for the Clubs to work together on joint 

projects. And the members of the Gover-

nor team remain committed to working 

together and helping to resolve any prob-

lems you may have within your Clubs. 

Contact us—"We Serve.” 

1st VD Governor Keith Kaufman 

 

It has been a wonderful year getting to 

visit all the clubs in Region 1, and Lion 

Darlene and I are grateful for all the hospi-

tality you have shown us. The accomplish-

ments of the clubs in this district are 

amazing and with each club visit I have 

become more and more impressed. Clubs 

in this district have food pantries, support 

vision clinics, help with shelters and school 

educational programs, and much more.  

 

You make tremendous contributions to 

your communities and on top of that, 

through your contributions to LCIF you 

help millions of people around the world. I 

am excited about the upcoming year and 

the opportunity to visit the other half of 

this wonderful district. 

 

Although Governor Greg only has a cou-

ple of months before he becomes a PDG 

there is still time to help him reach his 

goals for membership and service.  

 

Normally, this is the time of year when 

clubs begin winding down their Lions year. 

Let us take Spring to heart and renew our 

Lions commitment, refresh our excite-

ment for service and sow the seeds of 

commitment to our honorable goals of 

helping improve our world.  

 

When 1st VDG Keith returns from Los 

Vegas as Governor let us have already hit 

the ground running towards serving even 

more people in the coming year. 

 

To help make sure our clubs are in the 

best possible position for success in the 

coming year, we need to get all our in-

coming officers to officer training May 5th 

in Ashland. This district has one of the 

best leadership training programs availa-

ble. Not only because of the fantastic GLT 

that works year after year to put it on but 

also because each year so many of you 

participate. To make the training a suc-

cess, those who participate must take the 

information and use it to the benefit of 

their clubs.  

 

Year after year our clubs improve because 

our officers are committed to improving 

themselves as well as their clubs. I look 

forward to working with the Club Mem-

bership Chairs this year and I hope you all 

will attend. Come ready to share your 

insights, experiences, and questions. 

    

I hope I see everybody at convention and 

look forward to enjoying a great time with 

you. 

 

2VDG Kenny Schuck  

kennyrschuck@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Who: All 2018-2019 Club Membership 

Chairpersons 

What: 13OH-2 Officer Training  

When: Saturday May 5th, 2018 

Where: Trinity Lutheran Church in Ash-

land  

Why: As Membership Chairpersons you 

are responsible for encouraging  member-

ship recruitment in your club. You should 

also be involved not only  in new member 

orientation and member retention, but 

also ensuring members enjoy their time in 

Lionism.  

 

Join me and your fellow membership 

chairpersons as we discuss techniques and 

resources to help you be more effective in 

your role. Come with your ideas, experi-

ences, and questions. Also, bring the rest 

of your officer team for their training ses-

sions as well. 

 

I look forward to seeing all the 2018-2019 

club officers at this years officer training. 

Please get your registration information in 

to Lion Ann Miller. 

 

2nd VDG Kenny Schuck  

 

Club Membership Chairs 

2nd VDG Kenny 

1st VDG Keith 



3  

 
                           

 
 

The Elyria Evening Lions Club would like to proudly announce the intent of Lion Kerry Parker to run for 
2nd Vice District Governor.  We believe that Lion Kerry is an asset to not only our club, but also District 
OH2 and beyond.  Lion Kerry has been heavily involved in Lions since she joined the Elyria Evening Lions 
Club in 2008.  Even though she officially joined in 2008, she has been involved with Lions Clubs since 
around 1985 and she officially joined the Lorain County LEOs Club in 1989. 
 
Lion Kerry has served the Elyria Evening Lions Club as President for two terms, as Membership Chairman, 
and currently serves as club Secretary.  Lion Kerry has also served District OH2, formally 13B in multiple 
roles.  She has served as Directory Chairman, PRaM, and International Convention Chairman to name a 
few.   She currently is serving her second year as Zone 4 Chairman making her eligible to run for 2nd Vice 
District Governor. 
 
Lion Kerry is a Betty Coffey Fellow and has earned the Presidential Leadership Medal (2017), Council 
Chairman Award of Excellence (2017), and Council of Governor’s Award of Merit  (2011 & 2017).  Along 
with these awards, Lion Kerry has earned the respect of LIONS all over the State of Ohio and International-
ly.  She has completed Regional Lions Leadership Institute level 1 and has attended the Advanced Lions 
Leadership Institute in Colorado in November 2017. 
 
We ask for your support in Lion Kerry’s quest to serve as 2nd Vice District Governor for 2018-2019. 
 
In Lionism, 
 
 
 
Brent Parker      PCC William Ransom 
President     Chairmen of the Board of Directors 
Elyria Evening Lions    Elyria Evening Lions 
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2018 – 2019 OH-2 LEADERSHIP Training  Saturday, May 5, at Trinity Lutheran 
Church in Ashland… Time:  9 am to 1:30 pm.                       Registration by April 29, 2018 
 

Bring your laptop as Trinity has Y-Fi access 
Send or email forms to: Lion Ann Miller, 1514 Twp. Rd. 1173,  Ashland OH 44805 
 419-289-0638 (cell) 419-651-6470     babba4ajm@gmail.com 
 
Need information for ALL club officers; then mark which ones will attend on  May 5.  Note 
names/positions for any additional members attending. 
 
 Your Club will receive a BANNER PATCH IF YOUR  2018-19  PRES, SECY, 
TREAS, & MEMBERSHIP CHAIR ALL  ATTEND.    
 
Club Name_______________________________________________________ 
Check if attending the training: 
(  ) President______________________________________________________ 
     Address________________________________________________________ 
      Phone_________________________E-mail__________________________ 
 
(  ) 1st VP_________________________________________________________ 
     Address________________________________________________________ 
     Phone_________________________E-mail__________________________ 
 
(  ) Secretary______________________________________________________ 
     Address________________________________________________________ 
      Phone___________________E-mail___________________ Newer?  Yes  /  No 
 
(  ) Treasurer______________________________________________________ 
      Address________________________________________________________ 
      Phone___________________E-mail___________________ New?   Yes  /  No 
 
(  ) Membership Chmn______________________________________________ 
     Address________________________________________________________  
     Phone___________________________E-mail_________________________ 
 
(  ) Public Relations Chmn_________________________ _________________ 
      Phone___________________________E-mail_________________________ 
 
 (  ) Tail Twister_____________________________________________________ 
       Phone __________________________ E-mail_________________________ 
 
Public Relations will divide into two groups: Social Media and Traditional Public Rela-
tions. All attendees encouraged to bring laptops or tablets.  (Use back or another sheet for 
additional attendees.) 
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Huron Lions Club Wine Tasting Poker Run 
 

                       

 

Saturday, April 28, 2018 ~ 12:00 pm – 6:30 pm  

Cost: $20.00 per Adult or $35.00 per Couple  

($15.00 for Lion Members and Spouses)  
 

***New Registration Location:  Vermilion Valley Vineyards   

11005 Gore Orphanage Rd, Wakeman, OH 44889  

The other participating wineries are:  D & D Smith, Gar-Nay’s, Matus,   

Quarry Hill, and Paper Moon.  

 

You must arrive at Paper Moon (your last stop)   

by 6:30 pm to draw your poker hand to be eligible to win.  

Food will be provided, and 50/50 drawings will be held.  
 

For details and reservations, please contact:  

Chuck Bille at 419-602-3667,  

or email Dawn Bauman: tygermom924@hotmail.com  

  
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Date:        ____________________________________________ 
Name:      ___________________________________________________  
Address:  ___________________________________________________                      
___________________________________________________________  
Phone:   ____________________________________________________ 
Email:     ____________________________________________________  

By completing this form, I attest that I am 21 years of age or older, and I release the Huron Lions Club from any and all liability as-

sociated with this event.  
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BELLEVUE LIONS CLUB 
 

12TH  ANNUAL “UNIQUE PAR 3” 

 

GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 

Friday – June 8, 2018 – 9:00 a.m. 

 

2 Person Scramble 

 

Sleepy Hollow Golf Course 6029 E. St.Rt.#101  Clyde, Ohio 

 

$50.00 per Person                         

 

TWO DIVISIONS-MEN’S AND MIXED(Male/female, two women, adult/child-15 and under) 

 

FIRST PLACE EACH DIVISION   

$150 – Steak Dinner – Different Hole Prizes – Putting Contest,  50/50 ,  betting hole 

 

TEAM ___________________________ 

           ______________________________ 

DEADLINE    June 2, 2018   

 Payable to:  Bellevue Lions Club/ 

C/O Jim Pickering    

214 Yorkshire Place 

Bellevue, Oh. 44811       

419 483 4992 
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Ashland Noon 

 

The Ashland Noon club met Thursday in 

the Heritage Room at Ashland University. 

After lunch, President Jim Cutright led in 

the Pledge of Allegiance, PCC Stan Kopp 

led in singing America and Every Week, 

1st VP Mike Namy led in a prayer.  

 

As tail twister, PCC Kopp collected happy 

dollars and, in honor of opening day, led in 

singing Take Me Out to the Ballgame. Our 

guest speaker, Sheryl Villegas, spoke about 

the goals of Ashland Catholic Charities 

and how they paralleled to those of the 

Lions.  

 

In club business, a motion was made to 

approve the nominating committees slate 

of officers for next year, which was unani-

mously approved by membership. Several 

guests were introduced to the club, and 

some applications were requested. Meet-

ing closed with wishes to all for a Happy 

Easter weekend. 

 

Ashland Evening 

 

The March 1  meeting of the Ashland 

Evening Lions Club was called to order by 

Lion President Paul Goard.  Lion Mark 

Rafield, Ashland County FEMA Director, 

was the speaker.  He said Ashland County 

has implemented an emergency mass noti-

fication system that will be used to con-

tact County residents and businesses via 

phone messages, text messages and emails 

in case of emergencies.  

 

Lion Mark handled out a tornado safety 

guide and suggested everyone have a dis-

aster plan and supplies. When the tornado 

alarm sounds, make sure you pay atten-

tion to it.  

 

Lion Tim Leslie passed out the order 

forms for the plant sale. April 19 is the 

deadline for orders back to him. 

 

Up-coming events: March 22, regular 

meeting-White elephant auction; April 5, 

regular meeting-Ashland County Cancer 

Assoc. and April 12-15, District OH-2 

Convention. 

 

 

Avon 

 

The Avon Lions continue to put the finish-

ing touches on our Harmony Circle pro-

ject. It’s an all inclusive playground for 

people of all abilities to enjoy. It will be 

purchased and installed this summer. 

Watch for the announcement of the rib-

bon cutting and grand opening. It’s a true 

Lions ”We Serve” project. 

 

Tom Kramig the owner of the Lake Erie 

Crushers was a guest speaker at our club 

meeting bringing us hopes of summer, 

warmth, and of course baseball. The Lake 

Erie Crushers is our hometown Frontier 

League baseball team that plays at our 

hometown Springer Stadium in Avon. 

 

Bellevue 
 

March 19 the Bellevue Lions inducted 

Mike Lantz into our club. Pictured is new 

member, Mike Lantz, Jim Pickering and 

sponsor, David Greene.  Mike is currently 

the Bellevue Safety Service Director.   

 

Coming up is Spaghetti Dinner on April 

16. 

Bellville  

  
Bellville Lions will donate $100 to Lioness 

Peg Rumbarger’s brother. Her brother 

has cancer and one of the treatments he 

received cause eye damage. He needs a 

special lens that cost $1500. Other Lions 

Clubs in our zone have also donated to 

help him. 

 

The Nurse from the Bellville Elementary 

School has asked us to do vision screening 

for the kindergarten class on April 10 and 

11. The club will be visiting the Pilot Dogs 

April 21. 

 

Bucyrus 

 

At the March 13th meeting of the Bucyrus 

Lions, a student from Bucyrus Middle 

School presented her science fair project 

about comparing various SPF ratings in 

sunscreen.  Her parents and grandparents 

were in attendance. 

 

Officers for the up-coming Lions’ year 

have been elected and 5 members will be 

attending officers’ training in May. 

 

The club voted to sponsor a girls’ softball 

team again this year and to donate to the 

Elks’ Invitational Track Meet. 

 

The club has silent auction items to take 

to the District Convention.  They also 

discussed issues that will be voted on at 

the State Convention. 

 

Club members picked up tickets to sell 

for the drive-thru chicken barbeque to be 

held in May at the Council on Aging. 

 

Fremont 

 

Our first meeting in March was conducted 

by 1ST Vice President Terry Thatcher.  We 

had six guests and eighteen members pre-

sent.  Our students of the month were 

Brooke Casperson and Antonio Alvaran-

do from St. Joe.   

 

President Larry was back at the helm for 

our second meeting of the month on the 

20th.  We had seventeen members and 

eight guests.  Joshua Recker and Alyssa 

Farrier from Ross were students of the 

month.   

 

ill Simpson of the Sandusky County Cham-

ber of Commerce was the speaker on 

March 6.  Jill is CEO and President.   She 

reported the Chamber was formed in 

1946 and now has 430 members.  

    

Our guest speaker on the 20th was Adam 

Parker who spoke about the NEXUS Gas 

Transmission line to be installed across 

Sandusky County. Construction is sched-

uled to begin in April and should be in 

service this fall. 

Gary recently discovered many of our 

Club’s old records in the basement of 

Past, Present and Future 
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Fremont continued 
scheduled to begin in April and should be 

in service this fall. 

 

Gary recently discovered many of our 

Club’s old records in the basement of 

Croghan Colonial Bank.  Some of these 

were Invitations to Membership.  In the 

past, prospective members were required 

to provide more personal information 

than they are today.  We have had many 

prominent members over the years in-

cluding mayors, county commissioners, 

doctors, lawyers, bankers and business-

men just to name a few.  Of particular 

interest was the application for member-

ship of former and late county engineer 

Miles Newton who has a bridge named 

after him in downtown Fremont.  Miles 

listed his Name of Business as “On Relief” 

and Type of Business as “Vacationing”.  

He was approved for membership regard-

less! 

 

We have had a few of our current distin-

guished members in the news lately.  John 

Fritz was named “Agri Business Person of 

the Year” and Deb Nofzinger was fea-

tured in the Sandusky Register in an arti-

cle about making maple syrup.  Many of 

you will remember former member and 

President Milt Link.  Milt is retiring later 

this month from the Soil and Water Con-

servation Service after 51 years of ser-

vice.  After leaving Sandusky County, Milt 

went on to work in Delaware County. 

 

Avon 

 

The Avon Lions continue to put the fin-

ishing touches on our Harmony Circle 

project. It’s an all inclusive playground for 

people of all abilities to enjoy. It will be 

purchased and installed this summer. 

Watch for the announcement of the rib-

bon cutting and grand opening. It’s a true 

Lions ”We Serve” project. 

 

Tom Kramig the owner of the Lake Erie 

Crushers was a guest speaker at our club 

meeting bringing us hopes of summer, 

warmth, and of course baseball. The Lake 

Erie Crushers is our hometown Frontier 

League baseball team that plays at our 

hometown Springer Stadium in Avon. 

 

Hayesville 

 

The Sausage Sale is going on now.  Bulk 

and no seasoning Bulk sausage are $3.00 a 

pound. Casing sausage is $3.50 a lb.  Call 

by April 12 to order by calling 419-368-

4137 or 419-908-3337.  Packing will be on 

April 20. 

 

The Hayesville Lions Follies will be April 

6, 7, & 8 at Hillsdale High School present-

ing "Vegas Baby".  Show begins at 7:30 

pm. on April 6 & 7 and at 2:30 p.m. on 

April 8. Tickets are $6.00 at the door, 

ages 6-12  $2, and Ages 6 and under are 

free.  

Lorain 

 

Lorain Lions and Lorain High School Leo 

Club will volunteer at Second Harvest 

Food Bank on April 24th from 6-7:30 p.m. 

 

Lorain Lions Club pancake breakfast is an 

event of April 29th from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

All members are asked to buy or sell a 

minimum of 10 tickets. 

 

Kat Bray (above), Certified Health Educa-

tion Specialist with the Lorain County 

Health Department, presented  programs 

being offered and planned for the City of 

Lorain to encourage healthy living.  

 

"Live Healthy Lorain County" promotes 

and supports walking, fitness and nutrition 

efforts around the county, while "Lorain 

Better Block" is an event to be held on 

Broadway in downtown Lorain on Satur-

day, May 19, that will show ways to im-

prove the environment for friendlier use 

by pedestrians in the area. More infor-

mation can be found at the County 

H e a l t h  D e p a r t m e n t 

webite: loraincountyhealth.com. So many 

great opportunities to take advantage of! 

Lucas 

 

The Lucas Lions held our Annual Easter 

Egg Hunt for the children of the commu-

nity this past Saturday.  In addition to the 

candy-filled eggs, there was a visit from 

the Easter Bunny who passed out bags of 

candy, prizes for specially marked eggs for 

the younger kids and for the older kids, 

$1 coins is many of the eggs.  We esti-

mated around 200 kids were present on 

the bright sunny morning.  Many of those 

attending also enjoyed a sausage and pan-

cake breakfast put on by the local FFA 

students, a group we Lions help to sup-

port annually.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Madison Twp. 
 

This photo shows our Madison Twp. Li-

ons eye test screening at a local pre-

Past, Present and Future 
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Madison Twp. Continued 

 

preschool in our area. Seated with screen-

ing device in hand is Madison Twp.  Lion 

Keith Smith. Bent down next to him is 

District Governor Greg Hess. Directly 

behind the Governor is PDG Lion Gene 

Barrier, beside him is  Lion John Scheurer. 
 

Mohawk Lioness 

 

Sue Hummer attended our board meet-

ing.  We look forward to receiving her as 

a new member at our March 20 meeting.   

 

The club also discussed planters for 

downtown Sycamore as a shared project 

with the Sycamore Lions.  We are waiting 

to hear more from the Sycamore Lions 

about this project. 

 

The club also discussed planters for 

downtown Sycamore as a shared project 

with the Sycamore Lions.  We are waiting 

to hear more from the Sycamore Lions 

about this project. 

 

April 17 is Guest Night with the meeting 

at the Sycamore United Methodist 

Church. May 2 and 3 is Vision Screening 

at Mohawk. 

 

Norwalk 

 

The Board met after the club meeting and 

voted to accept Billy Cunningham as a 

new member.   

 

Huron Lions will donate $100 to each of 

the following programs: Kiwanis 4H Ban-

quet, Norwalk Public Library summer 

reading program and the Huron County 

Health Department tee shirts to give 

away at the Huron County Fair. 

 

Our club is providing a seminar for the 

convention at Cast Away Bay.  The 

presentation will focus on the Nicaragua 

clinic that we have funded.  We are hop-

ing to get other clubs to donate money 

for the reading glasses we need and possi-

bly  equal minus spherical lenses that they 

have requested multiple times.  We will 

also offer any individual who wants to 

donate $60,000 to build the clinic to get  

naming rights. 

 

Old Fort 

 

Old Fort Lions will donate $500 

to “Sisters in Shelter,” an organization 

housing victim of human trafficking. In 

other club business, they will donate $332 

for half the Boy Scout charter fee, reim-

burse $15.27 for glasses. 

 

April 17th at club and spouse meeting Jeb 

Bowen, a local archeologist, will speak 

about the prehistoric people of Ohio. 

Our former Old Fort Lion Tony Karle has 

transferred to the Loveland Noon Lions 

Club in Colorado. 

 

Ontario 

 

Happy Spring!!! The Ontario Lion's Club is 

gearing up for our annual Spring Pancake 

Day, Saturday April 14th from 6am to 

Noon at the Ontario High School Cafete-

ria. $5 per person and not required to be 

present to win a door prize!!!  

 

We will also be holding an American Red 

Cross Blood Drive on Monday April 2nd 

at the Ontario United Methodist Church, 

anyone donate blood that day will get a 

free ticket to our Pancake Breakfast.  

 

We hosted the Butler Lioness at our Din-

ner meeting in March and had a wonderful 

time. 

 

Perrysville 

 

Perrysville Lions will place an ad in the 

Hillsdale Follies program for $20.00 to 

advertise the Car Show and the Ice cream 

social.   

 

The proceeds from the April meal will go 

to the Support the Troops and the May 

proceeds will go to Helping Hand. 

 

Loudonville Leos will be hosting the Dis-

trict Leo Convention on April 9, 2018.  

Lions will donate $100.00 to the Leos. 

 

Plymouth 

 

March activities for the Plymouth Lions 

included attending the Zone meeting and 

holding a Blood Drive. With the help of  

the Plymouth-Shiloh Education Associa-

tion, we hosted an Easter Egg Hunt for 

approximately 

150 children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Approval was 

made for one 

pair of glass-

es. 

 

Two PHS seniors honored as Students of 

the Month at our March dinner meeting. 

Attending with their families were Made-

line Baker and Jarrett Miller. They re-

ceived a Lions Student of the Month shirt 

and a certificate. Madeline is the daughter 

of Heather Fighter. She is involved in 

many activities at PHS and has received 

many awards, including her State FFA De-

gree.  

 

Madeline attends North Central State 

College thru the College-Now Business 

program. After graduation she plans to 

double major in Food Business Manage-

ment and Food Science Technology. Her 

community service includes volunteering 

at Plymouth & Shiloh's festivals, Lions 

trash pick-up and the Richland County 

Humane Society. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Past, Present and Future 
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Plymouth continued 

 

Jarrett Miller is the son of Mike and Lori 

Miller.  He is also involved in many activi-

ties at PHS and is a member of Student 

Council.  Jarrett is a member of the Col-

lege-Now Business program and is on the 

dean's list at North Central State College. 

His community service includes helping at 

the Shiloh Food Pantry, Lions trash pickup 

and helping younger kids learn to play 

baseball at the Premier Athletics Baseball 

Academy.   Jarrett will further his educa-

tion at Purdue Fort majoring in Criminal 

Justice. 

 

Republic 

 

President Jeremy O called the March 26 

meeting of the Lion's Club to order in the 

Town Hall at 8:00 PM. 
 

At the work day at the Park, the decision 

as to where the new bleachers are to be 

set was made. 

 

Tickets for Project Life Saver are now 

available.  Lion Matt M has some. 

 

The club will donate $100.00 to Republic 

Vacation Bible School,  $200.00 to Girls' 

and Boys State.  

 

Officers for next year were discussed. 

 

Tiffin 

 

Tiffin Lions screened preschool vision at 

First Lutheran and New Beginnings  pre-

schools.  Officers for the new Lions year 

were elected. 

 

Road clean-up is set for April 18.  A signif-

icant refurbishing of  the Lions Court 

Yard is planned for late April. 

 

A Basket Raffle for Seneca County Project 

Lifesaver was held at Carmie’s Restaurant 

on April 7. Our own District Service chair 

won the  opportunity of a lifetime: she 

will be given a ride by TiffinAire in a 

World War 2 vintage Stearman biplane 

(that’s two wings) that is much older than 

she. 

 

 

Vermilion 

 

Annual Reverse Raffle is April 6, at Ger-

man's Villa in Vermilion.  For $80 a couple 

you will receive steak dinner for two, 

open bar, music and a chance to win 

$1500.  There will be sideboards, a 50/50 

raffle and a lottery tree raffle also.  Come 

and join in the fun.  

 

Lions and Leos continue with Bingo at 

two local nursing homes. Leos held a 

Food Drive at the school the week prior 

to Spring Break.   

 

We worked a Blood Drive with the 

American Red Cross and had 29 units 

donated.  A drawing was made from the 

names of donors for a gift certificate for 

Brummers Candy and two car washes.  

 

Student of the Month is Nikki Peter, a 

hardworking Vermilion High School Sen-

ior. 

 

Lorain Leos plan to attend the Leo Con-

vention on Monday, April 9.  Lorain Lions 

will attend our District13 OH2 Conven-

tion the weekend of April 13-15 at Casta-

way Bay in Sandusky. 

 

The Moorhans, an Irish band, played at a 

meeting. 

 

Membership Night is April 19.  Invitation 

letters are being sent.  

 

**************************************** 

The Hayesville Follies: 
 

 

 

Vegas Baby! 
 

We received a letter from a Vermilion 

High School Sophomore who has received 

a grant to attend Harvard for a 7week 

summer session.  We are donating money 

to help with her board, books and food.   

 

We donated $1000 to the Chamber of 

Commerce for fireworks for the Annual 

Fish Festival in June and to the Vermilion 

Share A Ride, $200.  Two trees will be 

purchased in memory of late Lions Mick 

Best and Clarence & Elizabeth Phillips.  

 

 

Frank Sinatra aka PCC 

Stan Kopp in a poignant 

rendition of “My Way” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Folly Pictures taken by Tiffin Lions 

Past, Present and Future 
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The Bucyrus Lions Club 

Founded in 1939 

 

 

 

 

November 12, 2017 

 

Dear Cabinet Secretary Harner: 
 

The Bucyrus Lions Club proudly presents First Vice District Governor Keith Kaufman for the 

office of District Governor of Lions District 13-OH2 for the term 2018 - 2019. 
 

Lion Keith has been a Lion since 1993, and he has served our Association in many capacities.  

He was twice the President of the Jeromesville Lions Club in both 1996-1997 and 2006-2007.  

He also served as the club’s Membership Chairman, Summer Festival Chairman, and Bicenten-

nial Chairman. 
 

In 2009 through 2011 he served District 13-B as Zone 8 Chairperson.  During  2011- 2012, 

he was District Pin Chairman, and in 2011 served on the Multiple District 13 Band Commit-

tee, a position he held for two years.  He served as Second Vice District Governor in 2016-

2017. 
 

In 2015, he and his spouse Lion Connie Sue moved to Bucyrus, and they transferred their 

membership to the Bucyrus Lions Club where they are active and outstanding members of 

the club. 
 

The membership of Bucyrus Lions Club unanimously endorses and pledges its support of Li-

on Keith Kaufman.   We believe that Lion Keith, with the full support of his spouse, Lion Con-

nie Sue, and his Lions Club will be an excellent and conscientious officer of District 13-OH2, 

and we ask for your support. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

Jeff Hillis   
 

 

P.C.C. Jeff Hillis, Secretary 

 

 
1197 Sherwood Drive, Bucyrus, OH 44820   (M) 419-561-1370  (E) pccpdgjeff@gmail.com 
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Flag Poles 
 

 
 

20’ Tall Telescoping 
      $245 installed 

Sponsored by the 

Elyria Lions Club 

Call Lion Dave Keller  
at 440-667-9772 

for information 
  

*all products are American-made 
includes American flag 

& Installation 


